      Greensburg City Council
January 4, 2010
CITY HALL

Mayor Bob Dixson called the meeting to order at 6pm on January 4, 2010.  Council present:  Matt Christenson, Gary Goodheart, Brandon Hosheit, Mark Trummel and Erica Goodman.  Pledge of Allegiance was said and the invocation given by Pastor Willard Olinger. 
Additions/Deletions to Agenda
Assistant Administrator Alderfer requested to add to the agenda a cereal malt beverage license for Pueblo Nuevo, 2010 Holidays and approval of property purchased for Zimmerman Title.    Motion was made by Councilman Trummel and seconded by Councilman Goodheart to approve agenda with the changes. Motion passed 5-0.
Mayor/Council Report
Mayor Dixson commended Mick Kendall and his crews for work done on both holiday weekends dealing with electrical and water issues.  He also reminded Council that Thursday is Peoples Bank’s Open House.  

Erica would like a list of all Awards that the City of Greensburg has received.   

Administrator’s Report
Alderfer informed Council that the filing deadline for City Council is noon January 26.  Those up for re-election are the three bottom vote getters from last election which were Erica Goodman, Matt Christenson and Brandon Hosheit.
Consent Agenda
Councilman Goodheart moved to approve the consent agenda (minutes December 21, 2009 and appropriations #1824 of $87,205.92).  Councilwoman Goodman seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

City Website Presentation
Bob Wetmore gave the Council a presentation on the developments of the City Website.

Ordinance #1001 Granting a Conditional Use Permit for a Bed and Breakfast and Visitor Center in the City of Greensburg, KS
Mike Gurnee informed Council that a public hearing was held.  Planning Commission approved with the condition that they provide a vegetative barrier from the property to the south.  There were no questions from Council.  Councilman Trummel made a motion to approve.  Councilman Hosheit seconded.  Motion passed 5-0. 
Approval of Construction Manager for Big Well Museum
Council was presented with lump sum proposals and score sheets from McCownGordon and Compton.  Councilman Goodheart made a motion to approve McCownGordon as the construction manager.  Councilman Christenson seconded with the comment that both companies were very close and he felt like Compton would have also done a good job, but added that McCownGordon would be the best choice.  Motion passed 5-0.

Approval of 2010 Holidays
Councilman Christenson made a motion to approve and Councilma Goodheart seconded.  Motion passed 5-0.




Approval of Cereal Malt Beverage License for Pueblo Nuevo
Alderfer informed Council that she had spoke with the owner about citizenship requirements and the owner’s Father will be signing for the license.  Councilman Christenson made a motion to approve the license.  Councilwoman Goodman seconded.  Motion passed 5-0.

Ratify, Confirm and Approve the Purchase of Property
Councilman Hosheit made a motion that the Council ratifies, confirms and approves purchasing the list of properties attached.  Councilman Trummel seconded.  Motion passed 5-0. 
Public Comment
Ruthann Wedel expressed concern for safety of the streetscape.  She was informed by the Mayor that the streetscape is not finished yet and will see some changes due to plantings.
City Attorney Report
Stull reported that they are working towards setting up meeting time with County regarding the Airport.



Meeting was adjourned at 6:30pm



_____________________________                                       ________________________________
Robert A. Dixson, Mayor                                                           Steve Hewitt, City Administrator
